NeASFAA April 18, 2012 Minutes

Present: Peggy Tvrdy, Laura Schultz, LeAnn Hoffman, Tom Ochsner, Jodi Vanden Berge, Marty Habrock, Matt Petr, Kay Dinkelman, Beth Sisk, Jessica Mohon, Erin Dineen, Rose Ohlsen, Hylee Asche, Ritchie Morrow, Corrine Combs

The meeting was called to order at 5:10 by Peggy Tvrdy.

The agenda was presented. Tom Ochsner moved to approve the agenda. Kay Dinkelman seconded the motion. The agenda was approved.

Minutes from the January 27, 2012 NeASFAA Board Meeting were presented and reviewed by the board. Two corrections to syntax and spelling were noted. A motion to approve the minutes with the corrections was presented by Matt Petr. Hylee Asche seconded the motion. The motion to approve the minutes was approved.
Officer Reports

President: Peggy thanked everyone for serving on the board with special thanks to those who stepped up to fill vacancies in committee positions when the original chairs had to step down. She thanked Marty and committee for performing the audit. She also expressed thanks to those who put together the spring conference and arranged for conference site made visits to it.

Past President: No Report

Treasurer: Kay provided printed updates to the Balance Sheet and the Budget. She reports that the checking balance is quite healthy and that it is unlikely that she will need to pull anything from the reserves to pay for the conference. She also reports that almost everything is well within budget for the year. She pointed out that FES again donated funding for the SOC’s License. However because they had overpaid in the prior two years, FES simply paid the remaining difference this year. The SOC’s License is also going down in cost to $1,500.

Secretary: No Report

Sector Representative Reports

Private Career: Corrine reports that she reached out to her sector to fix some entries in the NeASFAA directory.
Two-Year Public Institutions: No Report

Private Colleges and Universities: No Report

Four Year Public Colleges and Universities: No Report

Associate Membership: No Report

Committee Reports

Associate Governance: No Report

Awards: Erin reports that she will not be reporting and giving away any secrets.

Communications: A written report was provided by Lani Swanson. Lani assumed the Communications chair position from Wendy Morrison who is no longer a NeASFAA member.
Corporate Development: No Report

Finance and Audit: Marty handed out a budget proposal. The board discussed various aspects of the proposal and suggested the following revisions. Remove the Fall Training budget items in light of NeASFAA hosting RMASFAA in the fall, since it would not be likely that NeASFAA would provide any other fall training. Reduce the amount budgeted for SOCs website licensing to $1500. Increase the budgeted meal allowance for the PDC committee to $200 in light of their significant duties in preparing for Spring Conference and other training. We also discussed the archival budget line item for the secretary. It was carried from prior year’s budgets and it was decided to leave it in place and use it to purchase an external hard drive on which we would archive our historical data. Ritchie offered to look into the purchase of the hard drive at a local clearance sale. The board asked him to proceed. Tom Ochsner moved that the board accept the budget with the changes noted above. Corrine Combs seconded. The motion carried.
Membership: A written report was provided.

Professional Development Committee: A written report was provided. The 2013 Spring Conference is in Grand Island at the Midtown Holiday Inn, April 24-26, 2013. The board meets the 24th while the regular conference would be the 25th and 26th. 

RMASFAA 2012: Jodi reports that the committees have met and continue to work out the details and that site visits have been conducted.

Old Business:

Reserve Policy: No Updates. This will be picked up by the next board.

Communications Plan: No Update. Lani as the new chair will continue to pursue any new initiatives that were suggested in the last year.

Spring Conference: Everything appears to be in place to have a good conference.

New Business: 

Special Membership Minutes: These were reviewed by the board. Matt Petr moved to accept these minutes. Hylee Asche seconded. The minutes were approved.
Adjournment: Kay Dinkelman moved to adjourn. Tom Ochsner seconded. Meeting adjourned.

